
______________________________________________________________________________ 

The location of this meeting is handicap accessible, and reasonable accommodations will be provided to 
persons requiring assistance.  If you have a special accommodation need, please contact the Newton ADA 
Coordinator Trisha Guditz, 617-796-1156, via email at TGuditz@newtonma.gov or via TDD/TTY at 
(617) 796-1089 at least two days in advance of the meeting date. 

CITY OF NEWTON 
 

IN BOARD OF ALDERMEN 
 

PUBLIC FACILITIES COMMITTEE AGENDA 
 

WEDNESDAY, JANUARY 18, 2012 
 
 

Room 209 
7 PM 
 
ITEMS SCHEDULED FOR DISCUSSION: 
Public Hearing assigned for January 18, 2012: 
#405-11 NATIONAL GRID requesting a grant of location to install and maintain 102’ + of 

4” gas main in UPLAND AVENUE from the existing 4” gas main at 193 Upland 
Avenue southerly to 210 Upland Avenue.  (Ward 8)  [11-10-11 @ 2:00 PM] 

 
Public Hearing assigned for January 18, 2012: 
#149-11(3) SOVEREIGN BANK requesting the necessary approvals for the off-site road 

improvements at the intersection of Washington and Crafts Streets outlined in 
Special Permit Board Order #149-11, Condition 6A.  11/07-11 @ 2:16 PM] 

 
#352-11 ALD. JOHNSON & SCHNIPPER requesting a discussion with the Utilities 

Department regarding the City of Newton’s current water billing practices.  
[10/14/11 @ 2:31 PM] 

 
#172-11 ALD. CROSSLEY, FULLER AND SCHNIPPER requesting discussion with the 

Utilities Division of the Public Works Department regarding the identification of 
storm water inflow connections to the sewer system, so as to begin the process of 
systematically eliminating such illegal connections, including notifications to 
property owners, educational materials, requirements for corrective actions and 
technical and financial assistance that may be available from the City in order to 
facilitate removal of inflow connections.  [05/26/11 @3:33 PM] 

 
REFERRED TO PUBLIC FACILITIES AND FINANCE COMMITTEES 

#17-12 HIS HONOR THE MAYOR requesting an appropriation in the amount of one 
hundred fifty thousand dollars ($150,000) from the Stormwater Reserve Account 
for the Webster Street Drain Replacement Project.  [01/09/12 @ 5:21 PM] 
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REFERRED TO PUBLIC FACILITIES AND FINANCE COMMITTEES 
#18-12 HIS HONOR THE MAYOR requesting authorization to borrow up to thirteen 

million six hundred two thousand dollars ($13,602,000) in interest free loans from 
the Massachusetts Water Resources Authority (MWRA) for the purpose of 
funding water main improvements as outlined in the 5-year Capital Improvement 
Plan.  [[01/09/12 @5:21 PM] 

 
#74-00(2) CLERK OF THE BOARD requesting the Board of Aldermen re-vote Docket Item 

#74-00 requesting an amendment to the Revised Ordinances by insertion of a new 
section 23-52 requiring preliminary submission of grant of location petitions to 
the Public Works Commissioner.  The item was approved by the Board of 
Aldermen on February 22, 2000 but was not included in the 2007 Ordinance 
recodification necessitating a re-vote.   

 
#385-07  ALD. SCHNIPPER AND GENTILE updating the Public Facilities Committee on 

the progress of the Newton North High School Project.  [11/21/07 @ 10:23 AM] 
 
ITEMS NOT SCHEDULED FOR DISCUSSION: 
#13-12 ALD. ALBRIGHT, LINSKY AND JOHNSON requesting discussion with the 

appropriate utilities and City departments regarding the prolonged construction on 
Walnut Street during the Fall of 2011, which caused tremendous loss of revenue 
for Newtonville businesses.  [12/13/11 @ 12:13 PM] 

 
#418-11 ALD. CROSSLEY, HESS-MAHAN, LINSKY AND SALVUCCI requesting a 

report from the administration on the status of a strategy to meet the City’s 
obligation as a Department of Energy Resources Green Community to reduce 
municipal energy consumption by 20% over five years, and how that strategy is 
incorporated into the capital improvement plan.  [12/08/11 @ 4:09 PM] 

 
REFERRED TO PS&T AND PUBLIC FACILITIES COMMITTEES 

#413-11 ALD. CICCONE, SALVUCCI, GENTILE & LENNON updating the Public 
Facilities and Public Safety & Transportation Committees on the progress of 
renovations to the city’s fire stations.  [11-17-11 @11:07 AM] 

 
REFERRED TO PUBLIC FACILITIES AND FINANCE COMMITTEES 

#407-11 HIS HONOR THE MAYOR requesting authorization to appropriate and expend 
the sum of ninety thousand dollars ($90,000) from bonded indebtedness for the 
purpose of purchasing a backhoe for the Department of Public Works.  [10/31/11 
@ 2:48 PM] 

 
REFERRED TO FINANCE AND APPROPRIATE COMMITTEES 

#383-11 HIS HONOR THE MAYOR submitting the FY13-FY17 Capital Improvement 
Program pursuant to section 5-3 of the Newton City Charter and the FY12 
Supplemental Capital budget, which require Board of Aldermen approval to 
finance new capital projects over the next several years.  [10/31/11 @ 3:12 PM] 



PUBLIC FACILITIES COMMITTEE AGENDA 
WEDNESDAY, JANUARY 18, 2012 

Page 3 
 

REFERRED TO PUBLIC FACILITIES AND FINANCE COMMITTEES 
#374-11 HIS HONOR THE MAYOR requesting authorization to appropriate and expend 

the sum of twenty-five thousand dollars ($25,000) from FY11 Free Cash for the 
purpose of repairing/replacing a broken jail cell door and track at Police 
Headquarters.  [10/31/11 @ 2:49 PM] 

 
#280-11 ALD. SALVUCCI AND LINSKY requesting an amendment to Section 26-51 of 

the City of Newton Ordinances, 2007 – Public way improvements constituting 
specific repairs, to add the following design change text to paragraph 9a): “or any 
adjustment of the curbing that causes an intrusion into the roadway.”  [09/20/11 
@ 10:38 AM] 

 
#239-11 ALD. ALBRIGHT, CROSSLEY & LINSKY requesting a discussion with Public 

Buildings Department and School Committee regarding modular classrooms that 
includes the, the location, the age, the condition and the number of modular 
classrooms.  [07-12-10 @ 3:19 PM] 

 
#174-11 ALD. DANBERG AND BLAZAR requesting a raised device on Cypress Street 

near Bow Road recommended by the Traffic Engineer and approved by the 
Traffic Council (TC22-11) on May 26, 2011.  [05-27-11 @ 10:53 AM] 

 
#173-11 ALD. DANBERG AND BLAZAR requesting a raised crosswalk on Cypress 

Street in the vicinity of 280 Cypress Street, in association with modifications to 
the Bowen Elementary School entrance, as approved on May 26, 2011 in Traffic 
Council (TC20-11), and to be paid for through MassDOT’s Safe Routes to School 
Infrastructure Program.  [05-27-11 @ 10:53 AM] 

 
#139-11 ALD. LINSKY, DANBERG & SALVUCCI proposing that §§26-71, 26-72 and 

26-73, Sidewalk construction requested by owners, Materials for sidewalk 
construction, and New curbing installation, respectively, be amended to extend 
participation in the betterment program to property owners who voluntarily pay 
the residual 50% of the costs over time in addition to the 50% initial payment 
provided under the ordinance.  [04-27-11 @9:38 AM] 

 
#138-11 ALD. CROSSELY AND SCHNIPPER requesting a report from the Department 

of Public Works regarding the energy use and maintenance costs for the City’s 
streetlights and gaslights and costs/payback associated with recommended energy 
efficiency measures.  [04-21-11 9:08 AM] 

 
REFERRED TO PUBLIC FACILITIES & FINANCE COMMITTEES 

#89-11 FINANCE COMMITTEE recommending that Sec. 29-72(b) Same—
Assessments upon owners of estates passed by new sewers. of the City of 
Newton Rev Ordinances, 2007, be amended to increase the fixed uniform rates 
assessed upon owners of all estates passed by new sewers to rates that more 
accurately represent the estimated average cost of installing such sewers.  [03-07-
11 @9:30 AM] 
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REFERRED TO PS&T AND PUBLIC FACILITIES COMMITTEE 
#41-11 ALD. JOHNSON, LENNON AND DANBERG requesting discussion of the 

elimination, except during snow emergencies, of the overnight parking ban which 
is in effect from November 15 through April 15.  [01/18/11 @ 9:00 PM] 

 
REFERRED TO PROG & SERV, PUBLIC FACIL. AND FINANCE COMMITTEES 

#367-10 HIS HONOR THE MAYOR requesting authorization to appropriate an amount 
not to exceed five million dollars ($5,000,000) from bonded indebtedness for the 
following: 
(B) installation of up to six modular classrooms at five elementary schools as well 

as the addition of permanent classrooms and renovations to the core of F.A. 
Day Middle School.  [11/29/10 @ 3:23 PM]  

(A)  $75,000 for site plan work for 1 modular at Horace Mann, 2 at Zervas, and 1 
at Burr was approved on December 20, 2010. 
(B1)  $923,375 for installation of 4 modulars was approved on July 11, 2011 
(B2A)  $86,545 for additional expenses related to the construction and installation 
of modular was approved on November 21, 2011. 
(B2B)  $102,117 for design of sprinkler systems at three elementary schools was 
approved on November 21, 2011. 
(B2C)  Six hundred forty-three thousand five hundred dollars ($643,500) of the 
remaining $3,812,963 for the design and other related expenses associated with 
the building renovations to F.A. Day Middle School was approved on December 
19, 2011.   

 #367-10(B2) – $3,169,463 (remaining balance) for renovations to the core of F.A. 
Day Middle School and sprinkler systems. 

 
REFERRED TO PUBLIC FACILITIES AND FINANCE COMMITTEES 

#311-10(A) HIS HONOR THE MAYOR requesting an appropriation in the amount of three 
million three hundred thirty-five thousand dollars ($3,035,000) from bonded 
indebtedness for the purpose of funding the FY 2011 Capital Improvement Plan 
projects as follows: [11/29/ 10 @ 3:23 PM] 

  
Architectural Design and Engineering/ Next Scheduled Fire Station $400,000 

A-2 - HELD 6-0 $270,000 for final design bidding and construction admin on 
12/08/10 

 
REFERRED TO PROG & SERV AND PUBLIC FACILITIES COMMITTEES 

#245-10 ALD. SCHNIPPER AND SANGIOLO requesting discussion with National Grid 
regarding the possible damage to trees as a result of gas leaks.  [09/01/10 4:00 
PM] 

 
#244-10 ALD. SALVUCCI requesting discussion with the Utilities Director and the Public 

Works Commissioner regarding the possibility of installing second water meters 
for outside irrigation.  [08/17/10 @12:18 PM] 
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#223-10 ALD. YATES & ALBRIGHT requesting updates on the status of the 
reconstruction of the Needham/Newton Street corridor, which include details on 
the reconstruction funding, plans for the revitalization of the area, and plans for 
the implementation of transportation improvements.  [07/15/10 @ 1:02 PM] 

 
#116-10 ALD. CROSSLEY AND HESS-MAHAN requesting discussion regarding 

status of ESCO weatherization audit focusing on building envelope 
retrofits proposed for Phase II and Phase III and coordinating those efforts 
to inform decision making on related capital expenditures.  [04/13/10 @ 
7:24 PM] 

 
#367-09 PUBLIC FACILITIES COMMITTEE requesting discussion with the Law 

Department on how to resolve the dispute with NStar regarding whose 
responsibility it is to repair the streetlight connection between the manhole and 
the base of the streetlight. [10/21/09 @ 9:00 PM] 

 
#175-09 PUBLIC FACILITIES COMMITTEE requesting monthly updates from the 

Department of Public Works on the Commonwealth Avenue project. [06-03-09 
@10:30 PM] 

 
#253-07 ALD. LINSKY ALBRIGHT, JOHNSON, HARNEY, SANGIOLO, SALVUCCI, 

MANSFIELD, BURG, SCHNIPPER requesting (1) a review as to how provisions 
of applicable ordinances, specifically 5-58, were implemented during the course 
of the Newton North project, and (2) consider proposed revisions of 5-58 
including, but not limited to: 
(a) timely provision of documentation by the public building department to the 

Board of Aldermen and Design Review Committee; 
(b) establishment of liaison committees to facilitate communications and input 

from neighborhoods affected by projects subject to this ordinance; 
(c) approval of final design plans by the Board of Aldermen of projects subject to 

this ordinance; 
(d) oversight during the construction phase of projects subject to this ordinance 

by appropriate Board committee(s) both in respect to approval of change 
orders as well as design changes; and 

(e) generation of a required record detailing the entire construction process by the 
public building department to guide present and future oversight of projects 
subject to this ordinance.  [08/07/07 @ 3:12 PM] 

(f) establishment of a committee to provide oversight for public building 
construction and renovation during all phases of planning, design and 
construction. 

 
#126-09 ALD. LAPPIN requesting an update on the status of repairs and rental of the 

Kennard Estate. [04/17/09 @ 2:49 PM] 
 
  Respectfully submitted, 
 
  Anthony J. Salvucci, Chairman 
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CITY OF NEWTON 

ENGINEERING DIVISION 

 

MEMORANDUM 

 

 

To:  Ald. Sydra Schnipper, Facilities Committee Chair.  

 

From: John Daghlian, Associate City Engineer 

 

Re: Crafts Street at Washington Street Intersection Improvements 

 

Date: November 21, 2011 

 

CC: Lou Taverna, PE Director of Utilities (via email) 

 Shawna Sullivan, Associate City Clerk (via email) 

 Keith Lincoln, PE (via email) 

_______________________________________________________________________ 

 

In reference to the above location, the following are my comments for a plan entitled:  

 

 

Crafts Street at Washington Street 

Construction Plan 

Prepared By: Chappell Engineering Associates, LLC 

Dated: 10/5/’11 

 

 

Summary of Proposed Work: 

  

In concert with the Special Permit granted for Sovereign Bank Board Order 149-11; 

and a condition of the approval, the plan referenced above proposes improvements for 

the intersection. The improvements include: upgrading of the traffic sign-system, 

pedestrian crossings, pedestrian curb cuts (a.k.a. Hp Ramps), the removal of a 

channelization island on Crafts Street, and slight curb line modification to the 

northeast corner of Washington Street/Crafts Street intersection. The removal of the 

channelization island and curb modification will improve vehicular movements at the 

intersection, and has been reviewed by the Traffic Engineer. 
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Conditions for Approval: 

 

1. All construction shall conform to the City of Newton Construction Standards. As 

this portion of Washington Street was paved last construction season, once all 

underground work has been completed, the roadway will be cold planned and 

overlaid with Type I-1 bituminous concrete curb line to curb line to the limits as 

soon on the submitted plans. 

 

2. The contractor of record shall contact the Newton Police Department and arrange 

for Police Detail to help motorist navigate around the construction activities.  

 

3. Upon final construction improvements and testing of the traffic signal system an 

As Built plan stamped by a professional engineer shall be submitted in digital and 

hard copy (Mylar) format to the City Engineer. 

 

4. The applicant’s contractor shall apply for a Curb & Sidewalk installation, Trench 

& Street Opening Permit with the DPW prior to any construction.   

 

 

5. No excavation is allowed within any City right-of-way between November 15
th
 

and April 15
th
.  If an emergency exists or there are extenuating circumstances, 

applicant may seek permission for such work from the City’s DPW 

Commissioner via the City Engineer.  If permission is granted, special 

construction standards will be applied.  Applicant or Applicant’s representative 

must contact the City of Newton Engineering Department prior to start of work 

for clarification. 

 

 

 

 

If you have any questions or concerns please call me at 617-796-1023. 
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TN BOARD OF ALDERMEN 


June 20,201 I 
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That the Board, finding that the public convenience and welfare will be substl\ltial1y 
served by its action, that the use of the site will be in harmony with the conditions, safeguards 
and limitations set forth in the Zoning Ordinance, and that said action will be without substantial 
detriment to the public good, and without substantially derogating from the intent or purpose of 
the Zoning Ordinance, grants approval of the following Petition #149-11 petition for a SPECIAL 
PERMIT/SITE PLAN AFPROV AL for a drive-tluu ATM and secondary sign at 624 
WASHINGTON STREET, Ward 2, Ne'Wton, on land known as SBL 23, 18, 2, containing 
approximately 20,400 sq. ft. of land in a district zoned BUSINESS 2. Ref: Sec 30-24, 30-23, 30­
1 1 (d)(1 0), and 30-20(f)(2) and (I) of the City of Newton Rev Zoning Ord, 2007, as recommended 
by the Land Use Committee for the reasons given by the Committee through its Chainnan 
Aldennan Ted Hess-Mahan: % -' 

I"'l"I - .. 

~n 1= 
]. The Board finds that the public convenience and welfare will be served ~~lloilng the 

location ofa drive-through ATM for the fonowing reasons: :XC .D 
>r­

a. 	 This site, which is located on a vehicular-oriented commercial.corri~ ari):> 
appropriate location for a drive-through ATM and is preferable to an~m"e 
location within a pedestrian ..oriented village center. U1I .0 

t.n 
b. 	 The petitioner's site is surrounded by mostly commercial uses and the 

Massachusetts Turnpike and does not directly abut residential properties; therefore 
it will not adversely affect the neighborhood. 

c. 	 The provision of drive-through banking will provide a service and convenience to 
City residents, particularly the disabled and the elderly. ' 

d. 	 The petitioner is proposing significant traffic improvements to the intersection of 
Crafts Street and Washington Street and as a result, any potentia] nuisance or 
serious hazard to vehicles or pedestrians from this proposed use will be mitigated. 

e. 	 There will be adequate space for queuing of vehicles for the drive-through ATM 
without compromising the flow of traffic on Washington Street. 

f. 	 The pedestrian experience wi1l be improved when the petitioner installs countdown 
signals for the crosswalks as wen as benches, new sidewalks, handicap ramps and 
street trees. 

A'trueQlpy
Aftftt 
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g. There wiII be a net reduction in the amount of impervious surface on the site and 
improved stonn water management through drainage improvements for the parking 
facility and enhanced landscaping. 

h. Currently the site has four curb cuts and does not have a signalized entrance/exit. 
The reduction to two curb cuts and the addition of a signalized entrance/exit wiIi 
improve the safety of motorists using the site. 

i. The design of the bui1ding received approval from the Urban Design Commission 
and will be an improvement to the aesthetics of the Washington Street Corridor. 

2. 	 The addition of more than two secondary signs is appropriate due to the location of the 
building in relation to streets. The site has visibility from both travel directions on 
Washington Street as well as the Massachusetts Turnpike. Providing additional signage will 
best serve the public convenience. 

PETITION NUMBER: 149-11 

PETITIONER: Sovereign Bank, Thomas Keery II, Trustee of 
Washington Street Trust 

LOCATION: 624 Washington St, Section 23, Block 18, Lot 2 
containing approximately 20,400 sq. ft. ofland 

OWNER: Thomas Keery, Trustee 

ADDRESS OF OWNER: 624 Wasrungton Street, Newton, MA" 

TO BE USED FOR: Banking facility with drive-through ATM 

CONSTRUCTION: Brick exterior with standing seam metal roof 

E){PLANATORY NOTES: Section 30-11(d")(1O) to construct a drive-through 
ATM, Section 30-20 (f)(2) and (I) to allow more 
than' one secondary sign per street frontage. 

ZONING: Business 2 

Approved subject to the following conditions: 

1. 	 All buildings, parking areas, dri veways, walkways, landscaping and other site features 
associated with this special permitJsite plan approval shall be located and constructed 
consistent with: 

a. 	 "Sovereign Bank, 624 Washington Street in Newtonville, MA," dated May 9, 
2011, with revisions through June 13,2011, signed and stamped by Peter Lukacic, 
Registered Landscape Architect, induding the following: A TroeCc9v 

Att~A 
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i. 	 "C 5.01. Planting Plan" 
b. 	 "Sovereign Bank, 624 Washington Street in Newtonville, MA," dated May 9, 

2011, with revisions through June 1S, 2011, signed and stamped by Peter S. 
Glick, Professional Engineer. including the following: 

i. 	 "C 2.01, Proposed Conditions Site Plan" 
c. 	 "Sovereign Bank, 624 Washington Street in Newtonville, MA," dated May 9, 

2011, signed and stamped by Peter S. Glick, Professional Engineer, induding the 
following: 

i. 	 "e 3.01, Site Preparation Plan" 
ii. 	 HC 4.01, Grading and Utilities Plan" 

iii. 	 "e 6.01, Details I" 
iv. 	 "c 6.02, Details II" 
v. 	 "C 6.03, Details III" 

vi. "c 6.04, Details IV" 
d. 	 "Proposed Signage, 624 Washlngton St, Newtonville. MA, by Symmes Maini & 

McKee Associates. Revised 5/27/2011. 
e. 	 Architectural drawings as follows "Sovereign Bank, 624 Washington Street in 

Newtonville, MA," dated May 9, 2011, all stamped and signed by Lawrence K. 
Asaro, Registered Architect, including the following: 

i. 	 "A-l.O I, Exterior Elevations" 
ii. 	 "A-l.02, Exterior Elevations" 

Final approval of all directional signage is subject to review by the Urban Design 
Commission. Said signage shall be placed so as not to interfere with site lines exiting the 
site. 

All utility cOIUlections shall be installed underground from the street. 

The site shall remain free of litter, debris, and weeds and plantings shall be maintained in 
good condition and promptly replaced if they become diseased or are in poor health, for the 
duration of this Special Pennit. 

No building permit shall be issued pursuant to this special permit/site plan approval until 
the petitioner has: 

a. 	 recorded a certified copy of this Board Order for the approved Special Permit/Site 
Plan with the Registry ofDeeds for the Southern District ofMiddlesex County. 

b. 	 filed a copy of such recorded Board Order with the City Clerk, the Department of 
Inspectional Services, and the Department of Planning and Development. 

c. 	 submitted final plans indicating materiaJs used on the exterior of the building and 
type of lighting fixtures for fmal approval by the Director of Planning and 
Development. 

d. 	 submitted a construction management plan for review by the director of Planning 
and Development and the Engineering Department. 

e. 	 obtained a written statement from the Planning Department that confirms the 
building permit plans are consistent with plans approved in Cond~,;;"-­

IA{f(;!sf 
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6. 	 No occupancy permit for the use covered by this special permit/site plan approval shall be 
issued until the petitioners have: 

a. 	 completed all improvements proposed to the Washington Street and Crafts Street 
intersection in accordance with Department of Public Works and Engineering 
Department standards. subject to the approval of the Board of Aldermen. 
Improvements, which are subject to some alteration due to field conditions or by 
the Board of Aldermen during its review of the traffic improvements may include: 
the signalization of the bank curb cut. relocating this curb cut to improve the 
alignment with Crafts Street, eliminating the median island on Crafts Street, 
extending the curb line in the northeast comer of Washington Street and Crafts 
Street, relocating the Crafts Street crosswalk and stop line, installing new signal 
equipment including mast ann, video detection. signal heads, and count-down 
pedestrian signal heads. 

b. 	 filed with the City Clerk, the Department of Inspectional Services and the 
Department of Planning and Development a statement by a registered architect or 
engineer certifying compliance with Condition #1. 

c. 	 submitted to the Department of Inspectional Services, and the Department of 
Planning and Development a final as-built survey plan in paper and digital fonnat. 

7. 	 The Commissioner of Inspectional Services may issue one or more certificates of 
temporary occupancy for all or portions of the building constructed subject to this special 
permit prior to installation of improvements referenced in Condition #6a provided the 
petitioner shall first have filed with the Director of Planning and Development a bond, 
letter of credit, cash or other security in the fonn satisfactory to the Director of Planning 
and Development in an amount not less than 135% of the va'ue of the aforementioned off­
site improvements to ensure their completion. 

Under Suspension ofRules 
Readings Waived and Approved 
18 yeas 0 nays 6 absent (Aldermen Baker, Ciccone, Danberg, Sangiolo, Schnipper. and Swiston) 

The undersigned hereby certifies that the foregoing copy of the decision of the Board of Aldermen 
granting a SPECIAL PERMIT/SITE PLAN APPROVAL is a true accurate copy of said decision, 
the original ofwhich having been filed with the CITY CLERK. on June 23, 2011. The undersigned 
further certifies that all statutory requirements for the issuance of such SPECIAL PERMIT/SITE 
PLAN APPROV AL have been complied with and that all plans referred to in the decision have 
been filed with the City Clerk. 

ATTEST: 
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exposed system will be unobtrusive and the Public Buildings Department will provide photos of 
exposed sprinkler systems.  There was some concern regarding the possibility of students being 
able to reach the sprinkler heads and pipes.  The designer and Public Building Department will 
consider everything and determine whether to enclose the sprinkler systems in certain areas.   
 
 There is not a significant amount of money dedicated to testing for contamination.  
Project Manager Alex Valcarce stated that some testing has occurred and there was nothing that 
raised any concern.  Further testing results will be available in January but right now, the plan is 
to remove a tank that shows no signs of leaking and encapsulate the area.  The Committees asked 
that if the testing results are different from what is expected that the Committees be informed.   
 
 Ald. Albright moved approval of the $643,500 for the design of the sprinkler system and 
renovations at F.A. Day in the Public Facilities Committee, which carried by a vote of six in 
favor and one abstention.  Ald. Lennon abstained as he missed a portion of the discussion as he 
was in another meeting.  Ald. Hess-Mahan moved approval of the item in the Programs and 
Services Committee, which carried unanimously.   
 
Public Hearing 
#259-11(2) NextG NETWORKS OF NY, INC. petitioning for a grant of location to install an 

antenna and related equipment to an existing utility pole at 938 Centre Street. 
ACTION: APPROVED 4-3 (Albright Lappin, Salvucci opposed) 
 
NOTE: NextG Networks petitioned the Board of Aldermen for a grant of location to 
install underground conduit, attach equipment and antenna to several poles in the City.  One of 
the proposed antenna and equipment locations was on a city owned pole for which there was no 
licensing agreement.  The petition was approved with the exception of that portion of the grant of 
location.  NextG Networks has chosen another pole at 938 Centre Street to place the antenna and 
related equipment.  The pole is owned by Verizon and NextG Networks has reached an 
agreement with Verizon.  Therefore, NextG Networks is petitioning for a grant of location to 
place their equipment on that pole, which is located between Alderwood Road and Ballard Street 
in front of 938 Centre Street. 
 
 The public hearing was opened and no one spoke for or against the petition.  Associate 
City Solicitor Ouida Young suggested that the conditions contained in the original grant of 
location be included in this grant of location.  Ald. Danberg moved approval of the item, which 
carried by a vote of four in favor and three opposed.   
 
#352-11 ALD. JOHNSON & SCHNIPPER requesting a discussion with the Utilities 

Department regarding the City of Newton’s current water billing practices.  
[10/14/11 @ 2:31 PM] 

ACTION: REFERRED TO 2012-2013 BOARD OF ALDERMEN 
 
NOTE: The item was previously discussed and held by the Committee on November 9, 
2011 for a plan from the Department of Public Works to restore confidence in the new water 
meter system.  Public Works Commissioner David Turocy and Utilities Director Fred Russell 
joined the Committee for the discussion.  Commissioner Turocy is confident that the new water 
meters work properly.  The meters are tested at the manufacturing plant and a tag certifying that 
it was tested is provided to the customer with each meter ordered.  The Public Works 
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Department has tested over 200 of the old meters and has not found one that is overcharging for 
water usage.   
 
 Utilities Director Fred Russell contacted several companies, including the company that 
supplied the City’s new meters, to determine if any random testing is done after installation of 
the meters.  None of the companies contacted do any additional testing or provide for additional 
testing.  Mr. Russell then contacted the company that does routine testing on the water meters to 
find an efficient way to test the installed meters.  It was determined that a test station could be set 
up at the Elliot Street Public Works Yard for a day.  The company can test 30 meters per day.  
The plan is to test four meters from each of the eight wards of the City and six meters that have 
yet to be installed.  If there are any issues with the 30 tested meters, the sample will be expanded.  
The Public Works Department will contact some of the people who have concerns regarding 
their water bills to ask if they are willing to participate in the testing.   
 
 There is a $50 charge per meter for testing but the City is still negotiating the price of the 
testing.  The Public Works Department will use its own personnel to remove and reinstall the 
meters to be tested.  Residents who participate in the testing will not be charged for water used 
during the testing period.   
 
 Director of Administration Karen Griffey and Commissioner Turocy reviewed the current 
payment options for people who receive what they may consider a high water bill.  The 
Commissioner has been meeting with residents that have contacted the department regarding a 
high water bill or bills.  The Commissioner reviews the water use history and in most cases is 
able to explain the increase in the water bill.  It was suggested that the Commissioner consider 
creating a question and answer pamphlet for property owners to help identify different points and 
issues.  In addition, the department has begun reviewing water bills in advance of distribution in 
an effort to contact property owners that are going to receive an unusually high water bill to 
begin conversation regarding the bill.   
 
 The Committee would like the Commissioner to report the results of the testing to the 
Committee.  Therefore, the item was referred to the 2012 2013 Board of Aldermen.   
 

REFERRED TO PUB. SAF. & TRANS., PUB. FAC. AND FINANCE COMMITTEES 
#311-10(B) HIS HONOR THE MAYOR requesting an appropriation in the amount of three 

hundred thousand dollars ($300,000) from bonded indebtedness for the purpose of 
funding the Manet Road Emergency Communications Radio Tower Replacement, 
which is included in the FY 2011 Capital Improvement Plan.  [11/29/10 @ 3:23 
PM] 

 PUBLIC SAFETY & TRANSPORTATION APPROVED 7-0 on 12/08/10 
ACTION: APPROVED AS AMENDED 7-0-1 @ $40, 000 (Salvucci abstaining) 
 
NOTE: Facilities and Operations Supervisor Josh Morse presented the item to the 
Committee.  The request was docketed as a request to appropriate funds for a matching grant 
program offered by the federal government.  The grant program was cancelled; therefore, the 
City is no longer replacing the radio tower.  The tower is old but appears to be structurally sound.  
However, the equipment building located on that site is in terrible shape and does not offer 
enough protection to the equipment housed in the building.   
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the snow piles would be a big draw for children to climb.  The area around the Auburndale Cove 
is residential and dumping snow at night would generate a significant amount of noise.  Ald. 
Gentile added that an unfair burden is being placed on Ward 4.  Four of the primary sites are 
located in Ward 4 and all yard waste is currently stored at Rumford Avenue.  Ald. Gentile urged 
the Commissioner to remove the Burr School from the list and only operate during daylight 
hours in residential areas.   
 
 The Committee inquired why the Pine Street Landfill was only being used for brush 
storage and not snow.  The Commissioner explained that the Department of Environmental 
Protection does not allow snow storage on uncapped landfills due to leeching when the snow 
melts.   
 
 The Committee suggested giving further thought to using the lower level at Braceland 
Park, as it is an excellent site for snow storage.  The Commissioner agreed but explained that in 
order to reach that area of the park trucks have to drive over playing fields, which are very 
expensive to restore.  Committee members suggested investigating the possibility of installing an 
access road to the lower level of the park.  Ald. Gentile suggested using the end of Lyons Field 
as a snow storage site instead of Auburndale Cove, as there are no homes located in the vicinity.  
Committee members also suggested contacting the State regarding the possibility of using their 
property for snow and brush storage.  The Commissioner agreed to look at these possibilities and 
report back to the Committee.  Ald. Sangiolo suggested that the Mayor asks for suggestions for 
snow storage sites at the community meetings.  Ald. Lappin moved hold on the item, which 
carried unanimously.   
 
#172-11 ALD. CROSSLEY, FULLER AND SCHNIPPER requesting discussion with the 

Utilities Division of the Public Works Department regarding the identification of 
storm water inflow connections to the sewer system, so as to begin the process of 
systematically eliminating such illegal connections, including notifications to 
property owners, educational materials, requirements for corrective actions and 
technical and financial assistance that may be available from the City in order to 
facilitate removal of inflow connections.  [05/26/11 @3:33 PM] 

ACTION: HELD 6-0 (Salvucci not voting) 
 
NOTE: Public Works Commissioner David Turocy provided an update on the progress of 
identifying and removing illegal storm water inflow connections.  The City has replaced 18,523 
water meters and the replacement programs should be completed in December.  Approximately 
15,000 homes have been inspected and the City has identified 503 illegal connections and 171 
cleanouts.   
 
 The Utilities Division sent out letters to the first 30 homes that were identified as having 
an illegal connection.  Twenty-three of the homeowners have responded to the letters and are 
taking steps to address the illegal connection.  The Director of Utilities, Fred Russell, has spoken 
to all twenty-three property owners to educate them on their options to deal with the illegal 
connections.   
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 The Public Works Department is ready to send out the next group of thirty letters.  The 
goal right now is to send out thirty letters a month.  The number of letters sent may increase as 
the department gets a better sense of what is required to rectify the illegal connections.  
However, Fred Russell is currently the only person that can handle the initial contact with the 
property owner.   
 
 Ald. Crossley informed the Committee that the City is still looking at the possibility of 
Home Rule Legislation to require a point of sale inspection for illegal connections.  It was also 
suggested that it could be added to the list of what the Assessing Department looks for when 
inspecting a home.  The Commissioner will check to see if that option is available. With that, 
Ald. Lappin moved hold for an update in January or February.   
 
#385-07  ALD. SCHNIPPER AND GENTILE updating the Public Facilities Committee on 

the progress of the Newton North High School Project.  [11/21/07 @ 10:23 AM] 
ACTION: HELD 6-0 (Salvucci not voting) 
 
NOTE: Phase II of the project continues to progress.  The sidewalks around the fields are 
complete and the fencing has been moved back along Lowell Avenue.  Additional landscaping 
has been added around the site.  A well has been dug and it will be used to provide water to a 
cistern for irrigation.  The use of sod or seed for the fields is still under discussion.  If the fields 
are sodded the school could pick up a season of playing time on fields; however, a seeded field is 
better in the long run and less expensive.  
 
 The fields were going to be sodded but there is still an issue with the soccer field located 
at the front of the school, which was sodded.  The sod is not taking in that area, which is creating 
drainage problems on the field.  The field is under warranty and testing is ongoing to determine 
what the problem is and how to address it.   
 
 The School Department has hired a Facilities Manager to handle the mechanical systems 
at the school.  The Aldermen will have an opportunity to meet the Facilities Manager in the near 
future.   
 

 Respectfully submitted, 
 

 Sydra Schnipper, Chairman 
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# 74-00 
 
 

CITY OF NEWTON 
 

IN BOARD OF ALDERMEN 
 

ORDINANCE NO. V-280 
 

February 22, 2000 
 
 

BE IT ORDAINED BY THE BOARD OF ALDERMEN 
      OF THE CITY OF NEWTON AS FOLLOWS: 
 
That the Revised Ordinances of Newton, Massachusetts, 1995, as amended, be and are hereby 
further amended as follows: 
 
By adding a new section 23-52 as follows: 
 
Section 23-52, Preliminary Review by commissioner of public works 
 
(a)  No petition for permission to erect poles, piers, abutments, conduits or other fixtures 
upon, along or under any public ways or across any public grounds shall be heard by the board of 
aldermen until the commissioner of public works has been given the opportunity to review the 
plans and petition and comment thereon.   

 
(b) Persons seeking such permission shall deliver a copy of such a petition to the 
commissioner prior to submitting it to the board of aldermen and shall include a copy of the 
comments of the commissioner upon filing such a petition with the board of aldermen.  
 
(c) Notwithstanding the foregoing requirement, in the event of delay or failure of the 
commissioner to provide comments on such a petition within thirty (30) days from the date that 
the petition was received by the commissioner, the petition may be filed with the board of 
aldermen if accompanied by a sworn statement setting out the date that the petition was delivered 
to the commissioner. 
 
 
 
Approved as to legal form and character: 
 
 
_______________________________                        
DANIEL M. FUNK  
City Solicitor 
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Under Suspension of Rules 
Readings Waived and Adopted 
 22 yeas  0 nays  2 absent (Ald. Baker and Salvucci) 
 
 
 EXECUTIVE DEPARTMENT 
 Approved:  February 24, 2000                        
 
 
 
 
(SGD) EDWARD G. ENGLISH     (SGD) DAVID B. COHEN            
 City Clerk                         Mayor 
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